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Megan Harrison receives her prize for winning the  

2010 EPOC Club Championships 

 
 

 



EAST PENNINE ORIENTEERING CLUB 

Serving Calderdale, Kirklees and Wakefield 
 

OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE 2010/2011 
Chair Alistair Tinto alistair.tinto@yahoo.co.uk 

Secretary Rebecca Lloyd rebeccajane.lloyd@yahoo.co.uk 

Treasurer* Bob Page robert.page73@ntlworld.com 

Epistle Editor Emma Harrison eah1607@aol.com 

Fixtures Richard Wren richard.wren@talktalk.net 

Membership Secretary Bob Page robert.page73@ntlworld.com 

Committee Members Richard Wren richard.wren@talktalk.net 

 Viv Barraclough vivbarraclough@ntlworld.com 

 Martin Reynolds leedsustwo@talktalk.net 

 Paul Taylor p.c.taylor@warwick.ac.uk 

*Bob Page will be standing down as Treasurer at the AGM so a new Treasurer will be 
needed  

OTHER CLUB OFFICIALS 
Club Coach Viv Barraclough vivbarraclough@ntlworld.com  

Club Championship Graham Lloyd thellloydfamily@tiscali.co.uk 

Compass Sport Cup Emma Harrison eah1607@aol.com 

Club Kit Officer Bob Page robert.page73@ntlworld.com 

Hoodies/Sweatshirts Emma Harrison eah1607@aol.com 

Informal Fixtures Richard Wren richard.wren@talktalk.net 

Mapping Co-ordinator Paul Taylor p.c.taylor@warwick.ac.uk 

Permanent Courses Vacant  

Publicity Bob Page robert.page73@ntlworld.com 

Relay Organiser Alistair Tinto alistair.tinto@yahoo.co.uk 

Schools Liaison Vacant  

Stores and Equipment Scarf Family thescarfs@hotmail.com 

E-Punching Equipment Ian & Julie Couch ian@ircouch.eclipse.co.uk 

Website Anthony Greenwood anthony.greenwood@talktalk.net 

YHOA Chairman Alistair Tinto alistair.tinto@yahoo.co.uk 

 
EPOC WEBSITE www.eastpennineoc.org.uk 

EDITORIAL 
It has continued to be a busy time with events most weekends and now we are looking forward 
to 6 days in Scotland and the White Rose.  After the summer there seems to be a busy fixtures 
list with something on offer within the YHOA region nearly every weekend.  There are still a 
number of events left in the club league for 2011 so there is still plenty to play for in that.  Also 
we have the Compass Sport Final on 16th October so please keep this date free and support 
your club. 
 
A number of people have recently bought an EPOC hoodie or sweatshirt (see later in Epistle).  I 
have already started a list for the next order, so if you would like one please let me know.  They 
cost £20 for adult sizes and £16 for childrenôs. 
 
Donôt forget the AGM on 12th October.  Bob Page will be standing down as Treasurer so if you 
are interested in taking on this role, donôt be shy and let Bob or Alistair know. 
 
Hope you all have a great summer - enjoy your orienteering and other ventures you may have! 
 

Emma Harrison  
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CHAIRMANôS CHAT 
 
The last few months have had a more local focus after Tankersley and it is good to see Vivõs 
club nights now well established  with a regular group at G reenhead  Park. Thank you to Viv for 
all her hard work and enthusiasm.  
 
Weõve also had the informal evening events at Bradley Woods and Honley on Wednesday 
nights whic h were organised by Martin and Bob & Jackie. Thank you to them all for putting 
these on, as it is always hard to do when the numbers attending are quite low. As always this 
was due to a number of factors such as competing events and evening traffic congestion so we 
will look at the format for these again in the future so that we maximise the efforts of the 
organisers.  British Orienteeringõs attendance and participation figures tell us that increasingly 
members and non-members are not travelling the long distances to events they used to, so if we 
can provide good quality informals, just like Bradley and Honley but perhaps at a differe nt 
time, it should appeal to the more casual orienteers as well as giving the more experienced a 
run out.   
 
The mapping course at Storthes Hall that Christine Roberts ran for a small group of us was very 
well received and hopefully should give us enough b asic skills to maintain the current maps for 
many of our areas but obviously it will take time for us to gain the collective experience and 
develop the skills of our previous mappers , but it is certainly a promising start.  
 
The recent Harvester Relay took place in Sheffield and had a bit of a resurgence in popularity.  
The EPOC team did well against some very strong opposition and only just missed out , so well 
done for a great effort.  
 
The club picnic at Holmfirth had grea t weather with a good turn out and everyone looked to 
have enjoyed the format of the courses. It was a good opportunity for Graham to award the 
prizes for last years EPOC Club Championship and it was congratulations to Megan for coming 
first. Thank you to Graham for all his statistical an alysis for the league and organising the 
presentation. 
 
BOF has issued some Regional Development plans so one of the jobs of both the club and 
regional Committees will be to assess the impact of these plans when we next convene in 
September.  
 
Many of you will be off to Scotland so wish you all well and donõt forget the midge cream. 
 
Best wishes   
 

Alistair Tinto 

 
Membership detail changes 
Please note that for security I will only display new or change of email addresses in the Epistle.  
You will continue to receive a paper copy of the full membership directory each year including 
phone numbers, postal and email addresses. 
 

Changes to email addresses:  
Mike Pownall - mike58pownall@gmail.com 

mailto:mike58pownall@gmail.com


The EPOC Epistle is the clubõs bi- monthly newsletter  

All offerings to the Epistle, including photoõs, are gratefully received, especially the 

unsolicited ones.  Reports on small events are just as welcome as those on big events.  

It really helps  if articles, photoõs, reports, notices and gossip can be emailed directly to 

me at  

Eah1607@aol.com 

Copy to Emma by 20 September  

Look forward to hearing from you!  
 

What has your committee been doing?  
There wa s no commi ttee meeting in July, so the next one will be on Wednesday 6 th  

September and the AGM will be on Wednesday 12 th  October .  

 

 
 

 SO PLEASE COME TO THE EPOC 2011 AGM  

 

Wednesday 12 th  October 2011 at Marsh Liberal Club, Huddersfield  

 

The 2011 AGM will be held at  the Marsh Liberal Club, 31 New Hey Road (A640), Huddersfield.  

Travelling from junction 23 of the M62 towards Huddersfield, Marsh Liberal Club is on the right 

approximately 200 metres after the first roundabout (near the hospital).  The building is set ba ck 

from the road and the car park is in front of the club.  

 

We need as many club members as possible to attend: it is important for the committee to know what 

you want from the club.  

 

Please come along and offer any help you may wish to give. We are not g oing to cajole you in to joining 

the committee, unless you wish to, in which case, yes please.   Bob Page will be standing down as 

Treasurer so a new Treasurer will need to be elected.  

            
This year, again, the formal bus iness of the AGM will be followed by a QUIZ and NIBBLES ð teams 

of 4 (max) are needed so get together with your cleverest orienteering friends and win a prize!  I 

promise the questions will be well easy this time.  

 

The agenda for the AGM is as follows:  

 

1. Apologies 8. Election of officers  

2. Minutes of the 2010  AGM - Chair 

3. Chairmanõs report - Secretaries (membership and meetings)  

4. Secretaryõs report - Treasurer  

5. Treasurerõs report - Fixtures Secretary  

6. Club fees for 2012  

7. Fixtures secretaryõs report 

- 4 execut ive committee members  

- Hon. Auditor  

9. Any other business  

Copies of the agenda, minutes and audited accounts will be available at the meeting  
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EPOC Club Championship 2010  
Winners from last years club champ ionship were presented with their prizes at the club 

picnic.  Congratulations to you all.  

   
 

   
Graham Lloyd:  Third in Overall L eague and    Amanda Crawshaw:  Ladies Major Events  

                           Menõs Local Winner                                                   Winner  

 

Congratulations also to  other winners who werenõt at the picnic: Richard Payne  - Second in 

Overall League and 1st  Vet; Guy Goodair  ð Menõs Regional Winner; Mike Pedley  ð Menõs 

Major Events Winner  
 

 

EPOC Club Championship 2011  
Graham Lloyd 
Well I started the year with good intentions, the short version of a long story is work and PC issues intervened, and 
the club champs calculations went into abeyance! Now with a new hard drive and work just the same, I have 
managed to complete the Club Champs up to the end of June. So quite a good time to take stock. 
 
Before I begin the analysis, the usual caveats apply. If you seem to be missing from an event please tell me, if I 
have spelt your name wrong likewise and so therefore these are provisional. By the time you read this we will have 
had the prize giving for 2010! We'll try to get it done at the Christmas event for 2011. 
 
There seems to be the same hardcore as last year competing in events. Amazingly all the major events in our 
champs have been and gone and we have our first winners. Megan and Richard seem to be going really well 
again, and seem to have sewn up the major champs (appeals notwithstanding). Judith and Guy seem to be to be 
having quite a tussle between themselves in the super vets (M/W 65+) The juniors are doing well, especially the 
Harrisonôs. It is interesting to note that those of you who compete are doing the best. So come on, get to 2 events 
in each category! It serves two purposes: 1 - You count for the champs, and 2 - it supports races, especially of 
neighbouring clubs...it's how the sport will grow. (rant over) 
 
I have decided that due to the low turnout at EPOC's local events, to substitute another Local Event in their place - 
watch this space. That will also give you Major Event runners a chance to get 2 locals under you belt! 
 
Keep running in sunlit forests and fells! 
 

Megan Harrison :  

Overall Winner, Junior Winner, 

Ladies Winner, Ladies Re gional 

Winner and  Ladies Local Winner  



The following events will count towards the EPOC Club Championships for the remainder of 

2011 ð you need 2 from each category to get a good score.  

11.09.11 CLARO ð Harlow Hill, Harrogate  Local 

17.09.11 AIRE ð Attermire, Settle  Regional 

09.10.11 EBOR ð Pickering North  Regional 

06.11.11 SYO ð Ramsley Moor, Sheffield  Regional 

20.11.11 DVO ð Stanton Moor, Bakewell  Regional 

11.12.11 CLARO - TBC Regional 

??.??.?? Another Local Event to be included ð look f or details  Local 

Results so far  

As the table is produced in excel and doesnõt cut and paste easily into Word, the table only 

shows the overall scores and not scores for each event.  Graham can give you this 

information if you want it.  

 

Overall R esults  

 

  

Super 

Vets Ladies Junior 

P
o
in

ts
 

R
a
c
e
s
 

1 Megan Harrison LMEW 
 

1 1 391 4 

2 Richard Payne MMEW 1 
  

382 4 

3 Graham Lloyd 
  

2 
  

374 4 

4 Guy Goodaire 
 

1 
   

372 4 

5 Judith Goodaire 
 

2 
 

2 
 

369 4 

6 Alistair Tinto 
  

3 
  

358 4 

7 Laura Harrison 
   

3 2 354 4 

8 Emma Harrison 
   

4 
 

350 4 

9 Siarlot Lloyd 
   

5 3 349 4 

10 David Harrison 
  

4 
  

344 4 

11 Rebecca Lloyd 
  

5 6 
 

326 4 

12 Jean Lochhead 
 

3 
 

7 
 

299 3 

13 Richard Spendlove 
 

4 
   

294 3 

14 Paul Taylor 
  

6 
  

283 3 

15 Amanda Crawshaw 
  

7 8 
 

274 3 

16 James Williams 
     

264 3 

17 Steven Wood 
  

8 
  

263 3 

18 Paul Jackson 
  

9 
  

256 3 

19 Sam Crawshaw-T 
    

4 255 3 

20 Michael Wood 
 

5 
   

244 3 

21 Alisdair Pedley 
    

5 200 2 

22 James Logue 
  

10 
  

197 2 

23 Jonathon Emberton 
  

11 
  

196 2 

24 Mike Pedley 
  

12 
  

196 2 

25 Andy Thorpe 
  

13 
  

191 2 

26 Sarah Pedley 
   

9 6 186 2 

27 Rod Shaw 
 

6 
   

185 2 

28 Gilly Markham 
  

14 10 
 

182 2 

29 Joanna Emberton 
  

15 11 
 

180 2 

30 Helen Pedley 
   

12 7 179 2 

31 Esther Logue 
   

13 8 177 2 



32 Phil Thompson 
 

7 
   

174 2 

33 Anthony Grrenwood 
 

8 
   

169 2 

34 John Elliott 
  

16 
  

169 2 

34 David Morgan 
 

9 
   

168 2 

34 Bob Page 
 

10 
   

164 2 

36 Bob Steeper 
  

17 
  

158 2 

37 Richard Aspinall 
 

11 
   

154 2 

38 Jane Payne 
  

18 14 
 

149 2 

39 Adam Thorpe 
    

9 144 2 

40 Phil Scarf 
  

19 
  

98 1 

41 Richard Wren 
     

96 1 

42 Ian Couch 
 

12 
   

93 1 

43 Juliet Morgan 
 

13 
 

16 
 

93 1 

44 Viv Barraclogh 
   

17 
 

88 1 

45 Charles Smith? 
 

14 
   

86 1 

46 Valerie Pownal 
  

20 18 
 

85 1 

47 Anna Thorpe 
   

19 10 84 1 

48 Abby Cromack 
   

20 11 83 1 

49 Niel Croasdal 
 

15 
   

82 1 

50 Michael Pownall 
  

21 
  

82 1 

51 William Barraclough 
     

81 1 

52 Margaret Shaw 
 

16 
 

21 
 

80 1 

53 Linda Hayles 
 

17 
 

22 
 

79 1 

54 Alex Crawshaw-T 
   

23 12 78 1 

55 Jackie Page 
 

18 
 

24 
 

76 1 

56 Pat Aspinall 
 

19 
 

25 
 

75 1 

57 Scott Sinfield 
    

13 74 1 

58 Louis Cromack 
    

14 72 1 

59 Pat Thorpe 
 

20 
 

26 
 

64 1 

60 Christine Smith 
 

21 
 

27 
 

63 1 

61 Matt Cromack 
  

22 
  

58 1 

62 Dylan Mitchell 
    

15 58 1 

 

Major Events Results  
73 94 97 88 95 447 Megan Harrison 

58 97 96 97 99 447 Richard Payne 

94 88 85 91 84 442 Paul Taylor 

91 87 73 90 90 431 Amanda Crawshaw 

 
100 100 93 100 393 Alisdair Pedley 

97 98 
 

98 98 391 Jonathon Emberton 

86 79 66 87 72 390 David Harrison 

 
93 91 100 96 380 Mike Pedley 

71 81 71 85 71 379 Laura Harrison 

89 96 89 95 
 

369 Andy Thorpe 

83 92 93 82 
 

350 Rod Shaw 

 
95 84 79 91 349 Sarah Pedley 

77 91 95 
 

77 340 Judith Goodaire 

81 
 

90 80 76 327 Alistair Tinto 

80 89 80 
 

75 324 Emma Harrison 

100 
 

99 
 

97 296 Jean Lochhead 

95 83 92 
  

270 Guy Goodaire 

92 

 
79 

 
93 264 Graham Lloyd 

 
90 82 

 
89 261 Helen Pedley 

78 86 
  

94 258 Joanna Emberton 



85 

 
83 

 
83 251 Steven Wood 

90 

 
76 

 
78 244 James Williams 

  
69 86 87 242 Paul Jackson 

84 
 

74 
 

74 232 Siarlot Lloyd 

69 
 

70 
 

79 218 Rebecca Lloyd 

 
98 

 
99 

 
197 James Logue 

88 

 
94 

  
182 Gilly Markham 

  
88 89 

 
177 Esther Logue 

99 

 
75 

  
174 Phil Thompson 

 
85 87 

  
172 Sam Crawshaw-T 

75 
   

92 167 Pat Aspinall 

87 

 
77 

  
164 Bob Page 

  
81 

 
80 161 Michael Wood 

68 
   

86 154 Richard Aspinall 

58 
  

96 
 

154 Dylan Mitchell 

 
82 62 

  
144 Adam Thorpe 

 
99 

   
99 Richard Spendlove 

98 

    
98 Phil Scarf 

96 

    
96 Richard Wren 

93 

    
93 Ian Couch 

    
88 88 Viv Barraclogh 

  
86 

  
86 Charles Smith? 

    
85 85 Valerie Pownal 

 
84 

   
84 Anna Thorpe 

82 
    

82 Niel Croasdal 

    
82 82 Michael Pownall 

   
81 

 
81 David Morgan 

    
81 81 William Barraclough 

 
80 

   
80 Margaret Shaw 

79 
    

79 Linda Hayles 

  
78 

  
78 Alex Crawshaw-T 

76 
    

76 Jackie Page 

74 
    

74 Scott Sinfield 

    
73 73 John Elliott 

72 
    

72 Louis Cromack 

  
72 

  
72 Anthony Grrenwood 

70 
    

70 Bob Steeper 

  
65 

  
65 Jane Payne 

  
64 

  
64 Pat Thorpe 

 

63 

63 
  

63 Christine Smith 

58 
    

58 Matt Cromack 

 

 
Club Nights 

Viv Barraclough 
Lead Coach, EPOC Club Nights 
 
Orienteering Coaching and Training 

We have covered a lot of techniques since the Club Nights started (attack points, compass and 
pacing, relocation, aiming off, running technique) and my newcomers are doing extremely well.  
 
On Monday 1st August we'll cover visualisation techniques, as used by World Champions!  
 



On Monday 8th August I am putting on some free coaching for younger children/beginners at 
the earlier time of 3-5pm. Then there will be the evening session as usual with some fun relays.  
 
We will then break for the summer until 12th September when we shall hold a score event with 
social time afterwards. It would be great to see some more club members joining in. All 
sessions are aimed to suit all abilities. We will use Greenhead Park and its lovely Community 
Room until October Half Term, after which we will move to a winter venue. 
 
 
 

JUNIOR INTER REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS (JIRCõs) ð 2/ 3 JULY  

 

 

 
 

 
Congratulations to Megan Harrison and Alasdair Pedley who were both selected to 

represent the YHOA Junior Squad at the Junior Inter -Regional Championships on 2/3 

July.   This was a great achievement for both of them as they ran W/M14 despite still 

being W/M12õs.  The YHOA squad came 3 rd  out of 12 Squads competing. They were both 

asked to write something for the Epistle : 

 

Megan:  I really hoped that I would be picked for the JIRCõs but I didnõt think I would be 

because Nev Myers (Squad Leader) had to pick 3 out of 4 of us.  I thought someone else 

would be chosen. On the first day I was quite nervous because I was going out first of the 

W14õs and the map looked horrible!  I decided to take Nevõs advice and take it slow but 

steady.  I made a few mistakes but I got more confident as I went along and I managed to 

finish.  On the second day it was the relays.  After a horrible nig hts sleep on the floor of 

Ulver st on Victor ia High School spor ts hall  with 8 other squads and having to get up at 

6am, I felt awful and didnõt want to go out.  I ended up going out in the mini mass start and 

because I didnõt feel pressurised I had a fairly good run although the course was really 

hard and it was a dif ficult area to run on.  But I still really enjoyed it and hope I get 

picked again next year!  



Alasdair:  I went to my first JIRCs on July 2nd in the South West Lake District.  I had 

been selected for M14 even though I am still only 11.  On day 1 , Haverigg open sand dunes, 

my course was a 5.6km Light Green, with 24 controls.  I had a mostly clean run and took 

68:22mins on a hot sunny day.  When I finished my legs were extremely spo tty from 

running through spiky marram grass ð I think I need to buy some gaiters .  Do they make 

them right up to hip level?!  I finished 28 th  out of 39.  

 

Overnight all the squads stayed in the sportshall of Ulverston High School , even North 

Westõs, so we all ate together and slept on the floor.  

  

The second day was the relays at Simps on Ground which was extremely marshy, wooded 

and very physcial with lots of green on the map. I was in YHOA 3 running the M14 leg with 

Michael Adams M16 and Josh Cooper M18. My course was 2.7km and was ok except for 

controls 5, 9 and 8 which was the one I really messed up, taking over 10 minutes. I finished 

in a time of 53.23. The team as a whole finished 18 th . 

 

Overall I enjoyed the weekend (despite the marram grass), learned a lot and the Yorkshire 

Squad finished third overall.  

 

 

                              
 

Individual Results  

M14  (39)         5.6 km  150 m   24 C           

 28 Alasdair Pedley       YHOA        1:08:22          

W14  (26)        3.8 km  105 m   15 C           

23 Megan Harrison       YHOA        1:04:17           

 

 

 

COMPASS SPORT TROPHY ð 16 th  OCTOBER 

 
Donõt forget the Compass Sport Trophy final on Sunday 16th  October.  It is close to the 

area used for last years final and should be well suited to EPOC members.  Letõs see if we 

can field a really strong team this year and make it third  t ime lucky against FVO!  

 
 

JIRC W14 maps 

Left: Individual  

(Haverigg)   

Right: Relay  

(Simpson Ground) 



EPOC HOODIES & SWEATSHIRTS 
 

                                                        
 

 

 

Calling EPOC Members under 25 
Do you lack the means to pursue your dreams 

in the outdoors? 
 

Have you heard of the Jack Bloor Fund? 
 

The Jack Bloor Fund is 

 

 Available to young people up to 25 years who are members of an eligible Yorkshire Club (see below) 

 Grants are to be used to improve a physical and/or technical skill in any recognised outdoor pursuit  

 Up to 50% of the total cost is available with a maximum grant of £300  

Eligible Clubs are 

 

 Yorkshire Orienteering Clubs affiliated to the British Orienteering Federation  

 Yorkshire Mountaineering Clubs affiliated to the British Mountaineering Council  

 Yorkshire Fell Running Clubs affiliated to UK Athletics (North of England AA) or the FRA  

 Yorkshire Scout or Girl Guide Groups affiliated to the Scout Association  

 

Further details and application forms can be found at www.jackbloor.co.uk 

 

 

How about advertising your club 

and sport by ordering an EPOC 

Hoodie or Sweatshirt?  Around 

17 people have just taken 

delivery of these attract ive and 

versatile garments so have a look 

out for them at future events 

and if you want one let Emma 

know eah1607@aol.com  Minimum 

order is 5 -6 so I can keep a list 

of people wanting them and order 

when there are enough . A new 

order list has already been 

started!  
 

http://www.jackbloor.co.uk/
mailto:eah1607@aol.com


ODDS AND ENDS 
Guy Goodair 
 

 Jo Buckley ran for England in the Snowdon International Mountain race on 23 Jul. Jo 
was 10th female with a time of 1:30:47 

 Jackie & Phil Scarf both completed the Bob Graham round on June 11 Jackie Scarf 
23:35 heading husband, Phil 23:42 

 PFO will be staging The Capricorn on Hollingworth Lake, Littleborough, Lancs 

Capricorn Event description:  
2 hour and 3 hour Score Orienteering courses event over challenging moorland surrounding 
Hollingworth Lake. Courses designed for maximum use of paths and tracks to give good 
runnability. Full details http://www.pfo.org.uk/Capricorn%20home.htm 

 

Catering by Viv Barraclough 
 

Quality hot and cold food with emphasis on seasonal and local produce 
 

Private Functions and Special Occasions 
Corporate Events and Business Lunches, Morning Coffee, Afternoon Tea,  

Dinner Parties and Ready Meals 
 

Menus to suit your taste and budget 
 

Tel: 01484 316707 or 07968 243536;  Email: vivbarraclough@ntlworld.com 

 

 
EVENT REPORTS AND RESULTS  

 

HOC Springtime in Shropshire ð 28 to 30 May 11  

                        Day 1      Day 2       Day 3           Overall  

Black 

James Williams                94:57       mp             58:13  

 

Short Brown  

6 Mike Pedley                   70:37      82:24            48:40            201:41  

7 Paul Taylor                    73:03      80:24            52:48            206:15  

15 Graham Lloyd              83:18       82:15            62:17             227:50  

 

Blue 1  

Amanda Crawshaw          63:59      77:19                dns 

 

Blue 2  

38Robert Page                60:57       77:43            64:25            203:04  

Richard Payne                 50:26      66:25              dns  

Michael Pownall               59:03       mp                 dns  

 

Green 

32 Valerie Pownall           58:42       59:50           46:38              165:10 

 

Short Green  

35 Siarlot Lloyd            75:07        82:57          73:24                 231:28  

mailto:vivbarraclough@ntlworld.com


42 Rebecca Lloyd          95:48          86:14          71:07                 253:09  

Philip Thompson            55:20         79:49          mp  

 

Very Short Green  

7Jackie Page                79:07           83:57          56:14                219:18  

Paulette Noot              123:36           mp              dns  

Jane Payne                    mp               77:19           dns 

 

Light Green  

9 Heather Pownall      75:02             67:19             54:45            197:06  

 

Orange 

1 Alasdair Pedley           49:26           30:16         32:40             112:22 

 

 

CLARO Ripon Urban Event -  29 May 11  

B course 4.8km  

19 Neil Croasdell    55:27  

20 Emma Harrison  55:41  

41 Guy Goodair      62:41  

47 Linda Hayles     73:08  

 

C course 3.7km  

5 Jean Lochhead  41:58  

14 Judith Goodair 61:20  

22 Sue Brant        96:06  

 

D course 2.5km  

3 Megan Harrison 30:04  

8 Laura Harrison  45:19  

 

EBOR York City Race  -  30 May 11  

A course 5.6km  

64 Alistair Tinto  46:35  

 

B course 4.5km  

 

28 Emma Harrison  45:20  

59 Neil Croasdell    53:56  

mp Linda Hayles    56:03  

 

C course 3.5km  

6 Jean Lochhead  40:25  

D course 3.5km  

7 Megan Harri son  37:52  

8 Guy Goodair      40:44  

13 Judith Goodair 49:56  

 

E course 2.4km  

2 Laura Harrison  36:37  

 

 
Ilkley Urban Event ï 4th June 2011 

 

   

Course B visited the Town 

centre, Ilkley Moor and the 

Grammar School 
 



     
 

                                                    
 

                       

Results  

A course 5.1km  

16 255 Graham Lloyd  47:27  

22 47 Alistair Tinto       49:19  

29 275 Tim Hayles       61:27  

 

B course 4.2km  

15  Richard Spendlove  41:00  

21  Emma Harrison       44:16  

28  Keith Sykes             48:01  

32  Neil Croasdell          50:06  

40  Linda Hayles            55:44  

C course 3.1km  

3  Guy Goodair            36:50  

10 Jean Lochhead       39:06  

13 Judith Goodair  44:26  

20 Siarlot Lloyd     58:16  

 

D course 2.5km  

8  Megan Harrison  27:24  

 

 

 

 

EPOC members out 

on the town in 

Ilkley!  

 

All Photoõs: Wendy 
Carlyle, Aire  


